S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of the Meeting of the Policy Committee held at 7.00 pm on Thursday 8th January 2015 at the Parish Council Meeting Room, Church Lane,  South Wootton 

1.  PRESENT:  Mr J Smallwood, Mr D Price, Mr I Jordan, Rev D Tate, Mr M Narborough, Mr B Clapham, Mr H Hofmeister, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
APOLOGIES:  Mr A Evans 
2.  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING:  5th February 2014, these were proposed as a correct record by Mr Smallwood, seconded by Mr Price, with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
3.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: None.
4.
QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC:  None present.

5.
To discuss filming at Council Meetings: Mr Smallwood referred to the circulated NALC Legal Briefing regarding an amendment to NALC’s model standing orders. He explained that the recording, filming and reporting of all public meetings is now permitted.


Members of the Policy Committee discussed the amendment fully and noted the change to the law. Mr Clapham proposed that the amendment is made to the South Wootton Parish Council Standing Orders; this was seconded by Mr Hofmeister with all members in favour.


Rev Tate spoke regarding the Rules of debate at meetings. He felt that the rules were not strictly adhered to. (Clerk’s Note: Mrs Cornwell has spoken to NALC and explained the way South Wootton Parish Council operates under the Committee system. She has been advised that the Parish Council are not operating illegally and that if the current procedure works (discussion, then proposer and seconder) we are fine to carry on operating in this way).

Members discussed the matter and it was agreed that all members see the proposals for discussion from the individual committee minutes prior to the full Parish Council meetings. It was said that all members are aware of what is to be discussed.

6. 
To review the following documents:
      Financial & Operational Risk Assessment: 

Mr Smallwood referred members to the circulated document, it was confirmed               that no amendments had been made. Mr Jordan proposed that the Parish Council should accept the Financial & Operational Risk Assessment, this was seconded by Mr Clapham with all members in favour.
    Annual Review of the Effectiveness of Internal Audit:
Mr Smallwood asked members if there were any comments regarding the Effectiveness of Internal Audit, with no comments, Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should accept the Annual Review of the Effectiveness of Internal Audit; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.
    Annual Review of the Effectiveness of Internal Control: 
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that no amendments had been made to the document. Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should accept the Annual Review of the Effectiveness of Internal Control; this was seconded by Mr Clapham with all members in favour. 
    Duties of the Responsible Financial Officer:
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that no amendments had been made to the document. Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should accept the Duties of the RFO; this was seconded by Mr Jordan with all members in favour. 
    Compliments or Complaints:  
Mrs Cornwell referred members to the circulated document. She stated that the sections in red ink are amendments to the document. Mrs Cornwell confirmed that the amendments had been recommended by NALC.

Members confirmed that they had all read the amendments; Mr Smallwood proposed that the Parish Council should accept the amended document; this was seconded by Mr Jordan with all members in favour.

Mr Smallwood added that anyone who may be directly involved in a complaint cannot be part of the panel. 
Mrs Cornwell referred to the circulated Appendix 2 – Complaining to the Local Government Ombudsman. She said that all members need to be aware of the procedure.
Mrs Cornwell confirmed that all the documents would be passed to the Chairman of the Parish Council for signing at the Full Parish Council meeting.

7.  Confidential Matters: (See attached)
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.10pm.

8.  Date of next meeting: 7pm on Wednesday 6th May 2015 in the South Wootton Parish Council Meeting Room.
  6th May 2015                             

    

    Chairman








